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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

February 25, 2004
General Notice No. 2004-01B

TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: 
NP-2 Payment of Under-deducted Dues/Fees  

IF YOUR AGENCY HAS NOT YET MADE THE PAYMENT, PLEASE SHARE THIS WITH ANY PAYROLL OR BUSINESS STAFF INVOLVED WITH CALCULATING THE UNDER-DEDUCTIONS AND MAKING THE PAYMENT.  IF YOUR AGENCY HAS ALREADY MADE THE PAYMENT, YOU CAN DISREGARD THIS REMINDER.

This is to serve as an urgent reminder of the need to calculate and provide payment to CEUI (NP-2 Unit) for the under-deducted dues/fees, as explained in OLR General Notices 2004-01 and 2004-01A.  The amount of under-deducted union dues/fees for the period from September 1, 2002 through October 31, 2003 must be paid by March 2, 2004.
The first step was to obtain the electronic exception reports from the Comptroller’s that identified those employees whose dues/fees deduction did not equal one hour’s pay.  The agency had to review that document since it would have included part-time employees even though their dues deductions may actually be correct.  

Once the amount of the under-deduction has been determined and submitted to the CORE-CT financial system for payment, a letter should be sent or faxed  to the Union indicating the amount of the payment and that the check will be sent separately from the Comptroller’s.  A copy of this letter should also be sent or faxed to Ellen Carter.  [The CORE coding and invoice information was contained in OLR General Notice 2004-01.]  The letter to the Union should be sent to:   Steven Perruccio, President, Connecticut Employees Union Independent at P.O. Box 1268, Middletown, CT  06457 or to the Union’s fax number of 860-344-8648.  If you have reviewed your agency’s exception report and determined that there were no under-deductions and/or no dues money owed to the Union,  a letter should be sent to the Union indicating that conclusion.

Questions from Agency Personnel Officers should be addressed to Ellen Carter at 860-418-6218.  All others please direct your inquiries to your agency personnel office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut 06106

